
Essex County Archery Association Council Meeting   

held on Wednesday 2ndh March 2022 at 8pm online via Zoom 

Attendees: 

Alex Purser (Chair) Deb Horn (Secretary) Mark Lawrence (SRO) Sharon Lawrence (Team Manager) Kevin 

Juniper (General Member), Louise Fortune (Minutes Secretary) Marion Saville (Direct Member) Dennis Saville 

(Direct Member) Huw Lillywhite (WEB) , Chris Bushell (Malgrave), Matt Prior(Mayflower), Paul Skilton 

(Rushgreen), Wilko Van Kleef-Bolton (NHA),  

40.22 Apologies for Absence 

Tony King (Ass. Team Manager) Wendie King (Mayflower) Chris Higgins (President) Martin Skinner (Treasurer) 

Sean Fortune (Development Officer) Anna Heaven (Coaching Development Officer) Alan & June Drinkwater 

41.22 Additional matters for Any Other Business 

None 

04.22 Minutes of the ECAA January Meeting 

Minor amends: Pg 2. Two claims to be added. Attach to these minutes. 

With the above amendments, Minutes to be accepted – Proposed by Deb Horn, Seconded by Chris Bushell, All 

accepted. 

43.22 Matters Arising 

None 

44.22 Chairmans Remarks 

Alex thanked all the outgoing officers and welcomed all the new officers to their roles. He wished everyone 

good luck for the outdoor season as the warmer weather approaches. 

45.22 Development Sub-Committee Update 

No report, Sean Fortune not in attendance 

46.22 Coaching Sub-Committee Update 

No report, Anna Heaven not in attendance 

47.22 Juniors Sub Committee 

No report 
 
48.22 League Update 

Albion League – Additional distances added, currently have three clubs interested in shooting these. Please 

circulate the additional distances at your clubs to promote interest. 

49.22 Tournaments Update 

Nothing new to report since the AGM 

County 1440 – All county judges have been organised. 

Imperial – Clare reported that she had used TryBooking for this event 

Target – WRS applied for 

50.22 County Calendar 

Tom Major Memorial Shoot scheduled to take place on 28th May at Noak Hill, organised by Matt Prior. 60m 

mixed discipline. All fees will be going to charity. 



 

51.22 Any Other Business 

Alex reported that he had received an email regarding the official closure of Grays Archers. 

Deb horn opened a discussion re: MailChimp emails 

Marion and Dennis apologised for not attending at the February AGM. 

Paul Clark reported that a suitable course had not yet been found for the County Field Shoot in October, due to 

problems with Panthers ground. A viable option could be Braintree. 

Meeting ended at 20:30 

Date of Next Meeting 4th May 2022 

 


